
From:
To: Phillip Brennan
Subject: PA-2019-012, 2 W. 3rd Avenue - Public Comment
Date: Sunday, October 06, 2019 11:27:48 PM

I'm really disappointed with the plan to build a short office building at the corner of 3rd and El
Camino. There are far more office plans than housing plans in downtown San Mateo, and this
is amidst a housing supply crisis and a wildly imbalanced housing/jobs ratio. Additionally, this
building is very short; it's bordering a 5 story apartment and an 11 story apartment. I
understand we have to operate under our onerous height limits, but please consider building
tall housing instead of this office cube.

Jonathan New
San Mateo Homeowner

Att 10 - Public Comments



From: Oscar Lopez-Guerra
To: Phillip Brennan
Subject: PA 2019-012
Date: Monday, October 07, 2019 5:03:54 PM

Mr. Brennan:
With the proximity of the Main Library, several successful stores and businesses on 3rd
Avenue, Draper University at the former Ben Franklin which does not have one single parking
spot, it is hard to phantom that the City will not require ANY parking spaces for a new  18,421
square feet building. I own a 25OO square building on San Mateo Drive, 4 blocks from the
subject property and I have 9 parking spaces for my single business  tenant.

I do not feel this to be a well thought out decision. Builders should not be able to buy their
way out of requirements whose effects will impact  us residents for many generations.

Respectfully,

Oscar López-Guerra









From: Anne Moser
To: Phillip Brennan
Subject: Project APN 034-093-050 | 2 W. 3rd Avenue
Date: Thursday, October 17, 2019 7:46:16 PM

Dear Mr. Brennan,

My name is Anne Moser and my husband and I are the owners of Backhaus, a bakery located at 32 E 3rd Avenue in
San Mateo.

I am writing to you in regards to the pre-application PA19-012 2 W. 3rd Avenue.
Due to unforeseen circumstances, we were unable to attend the neighborhood meeting on October 16th about this
project, but we nevertheless feel the need to express our deep concern about the fact that the applicant proposes to
pay fees in lieu of providing parking on site.

We constantly hear from both our employees as well as our customers about the difficulty to find parking in close
proximity, particularly during certain times of the day. We are worried that the parking required for an office
building of the proposed size will have a significant impact on the already strained availability of parking in the
area. This will, undoubtedly have a direct financial impact for not only us, but other businesses in the immediate
area.

Our question is: will the fees be adequate and exclusively used to otherwise provide an appropriate number of
parking spaces in the area so as to minimize the impact that the parking needs for the proposed office building will
have on the current parking situation? Will it be possible to attend the planning commission meeting on November
12th to voice our concerns?

I look forward to hearing from you.

Kind regards,

Anne Moser

BACKHAUS
(650) 808-0360



From: mgr94402
To: Phillip Brennan
Subject: 2 W 3rd Ave, San Mateo
Date: Tuesday, October 22, 2019 8:47:37 PM

Mr. Phillip Brennan,

As per your recent Public Notice, the applicant for the project at 2 W 3rd Ave proposes to pay
fees in-lieu of providing required off-street parking.

I live within two blocks of this project.  This project should only be allowed to proceed if the
applicant provides at least 200% of the required off-street parking.    The recent developments
on the two other corners at this intersection also do not provide off-street parking.   Parking in
this area is critical.

Thank you,

Michael Romeyn



From: Brenda Sell
To: Phillip Brennan
Subject: 2 West 3rd Avenue
Date: Saturday, November 02, 2019 3:03:34 PM

Dear Mr. Brennan:
My husband and I reside at 33 Arroyo Court and are the owners of the  duplex
and the duplex at .  Ours is the street that runs on the north side of the
proposed structure at 2 West 3rd Avenue.  
We begin by expressing our delight that this lot is being developed.  In addition to
those at the north and southeast corners of El Camino Real and 3rd Avenue, this
building will greatly enhance the entrance to downtown San Mateo.
We write primarily to register a major concern.  Those neighbors of us in
attendance at the October 16, 2019, Pre-application Neighborhood Meeting at the
Library were there to voice our grave concerns regarding the parking for the work
force at this proposed site and the dire impact it may have on the very limited
parking spaces near our homes.  Where will the approximately 58 cars park?  We
fear it will be on our streets. 
At the meeting, we learned that the 2nd Avenue Parking Garage is not an option as
there is currently a wait list of 300 for the reserved spaces in that garage.  What was
the city thinking when it didn't consider the obvious parking challenge presented by
the approval of the Spaces building without a parking plan?!  
It is critical that the planning department understand how limited the available
parking spaces are on Arroyo Court at the current time.  The homes from 25-57
Arroyo were built in the 1930's when families owned only one car, thus, each unit is
allotted only one garage space.  In this age of two car families, the second car must
be parked on the street.  Other automobiles that occupy Arroyo spaces are those of
De Anza Park visitors - families, school and camp children, scout groups - who
come to explore San Mateo Creek, the main feature of that idyllic place.
Very diligent enforcement of the 2 Hour Parking limit will be required but it not a
solution.
We strongly recommend that the "in lieu" fee be applied, not only to the much-
needed building of additional parking structures, but that the city demand that the
developer provide an employee shuttle to and from the satellite parking sites to the
3rd Avenue offices and that the route include a stop at the San Mateo railroad
station.  
We further urge that you dictate that no construction be initiated until a feasible
parking plan is approved by the Planning Commission.
We thank you for your kind attention.  
Brenda and James E. Sell

Arroyo Court
San Mateo, CA 94402
650/483-3765  
   



From: Richard P. Bollini
To: Phillip Brennan
Subject: PA-2019-012, 2 W. 3rd Avenue, San Mateo
Date: Wednesday, November 06, 2019 12:18:20 PM

We received a notice of a study session of the Planning Commission set for
November 12, 2019.  The notice indicated the applicant is proposing to pay
fees in-lieu of providing required off-street parking.

We own a building on Arroyo Court.  There is limited parking as it is in that
area. A three floor office building with tenants, employees, and clients/
customers would certainly cause an unfavorable impact.  Some residents do not
have parking and must park on the street. Even if parking is provided for a
tenant, most families have more than one vehicle and must park on the street.
Not providing off-street parking will make an already frustrating situation
worse. Our tenants have expressed their concern.  

Thank you for your consideration of our comments.

Sandi Bollini
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